



PAC Meeting Minutes: Wednesday, May 14, 2025

- **Meeting convened at:** 7:02pm
- **Participants:** 9 attendees
- 1. WELCOME:** held in person in the SLSS Library
- 2. INTRODUCTIONS**
 - a. PAC CHAIR - Mr. Alaric Wang
 - b. PAC VICE CHAIR - Ms. Kelly Hambleton
 - c. TREASURER - Ms. Shelina Bindra, Ms. Anna Yip
 - d. SECRETARIES - Ms. Rowena Taylor, Ms. Marlene Wu (regrets)
 - e. DPAC REPRESENTATIVE - Ms. Lesley Martinez
 - f. MEMBERS-AT-LARGE - Ms. Dora Groumoutis (regrets), Ms. Valeriia Kravchenko (regrets), Ms. Daisy Wang (regrets)
 - g. DAG PRESIDENT: Bree Davidson
 - h. PRINCIPAL - Ms. Annie Varghese
 - i. VICE PRINCIPALS - Ms. Bronwyn Fackler (regrets), Mr. Nik Nashlund (regrets)
- 3. BUSINESS MEETING:** *(Ms. Kelly Hambleton)*
 - a. Adopt minutes from April 9, 2025 meeting
 - 1st motion:* Shelina Bindra *2nd motion:* Kelly Hambleton
 - b. Adopt agenda for May 14, 2025 meeting
 - 1st motion:* Shelina Bindra *2nd motion:* Kelly Hambleton
- 4. PRINCIPAL'S REPORT** *(Ms. Annie Varghese)*
 - a. In September 2025, the structure of PLT will change. After the first block, PLT will be offered (48 minutes) on Mondays and Thursdays
 - b. Four block rotations five days a week
 - c. The district will be collecting feedback from staffs, parents and teachers next year
 - d. All students are expected to attend PLT sessions
 - e. Grade 8, 9 and 10s will be expected to sign up for a classroom space
 - f. Grade 11 and 12s will have classroom space, as well as the library space
 - g. June 4 - Awards Ceremony; June 21 - Commencement; June 28 - Dinner & Dance
- 5. TREASURER'S REPORT:** *(Ms. Shelina Bindra)*
 - a. \$ 11,200 (with some amounts pending: just over \$3000)
 - b. Number of bookcases to be purchased for the library: 3
 - c. Discussion re: tennis banquet, instruments, bookcases, griddles
 - d. Community Gaming Grant application has changed and needs to be created by the end of May
 - e. Next year, we will need to elect a treasurer earlier in the year in order to complete the grant by the end of May 2026. A business ID will be set up in May 2026.
- 6. RICHMOND DISTRICT PARENTS ASSOCIATION REPORT** *(Ms. Lesley Martinez)*
 - a. The AGM happened last week, and an executive committee was voted in.
 - b. June 3 - Two members of our parent community are invited for an appreciation evening at McNair Secondary
- 7. DAG REPORT** *(Ms. Bree Davidson)*
 - a. Tickets are on sale! Posters will be put up soon!
 - b. Volunteer requests will happen soon through Sign Up Genie
 - c. Theme of DAG: Sleepover
- 8. NEW BUSINESS** *(Mr. Alaric Wang)*
 - a. Sharkfest - June 24 (Regular lunch fare)
 - b. Yearbook in the morning, performances, lunch 12-1pm, 2pm finish
 - c. BC PAC membership will need to be renewed

For more information on PAC or if you should have questions for the PAC, please contact: pacslss38@gmail.com

NEXT PAC MEETING: Wednesday, June 11, 2025

Meeting adjourned at: 8:09pm